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MSDS标题

JOTUN HARDTOP ULTRA COMPONENT A MSDS报告

产品标题

丙二醇单甲醚乙酸酯;乙酸甲氧基异丙酯

CAS号

108-65-6

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
JOTUN HARDTOP ULTRA COMPONENT A

NFPA
Flammability 2
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 2
Reactivity 1
Chronic 3
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Part A or Base resin component of a decorative / protective Polyurethane Finish Coat.
Requires that the two parts be mixed by hand or mixer before use, in accordance with
manufacturers directions. Mix only as much as is required. Do not return the mixed
material to the original containers.
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SYNONYMS
"Polyurethane Finish Coat resin component Part A"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Irritating to eyes.
May cause harm to the unborn child.
HARMFUL - May cause lung damage if swallowed.
Flammable.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Although ingestion is not thought to produce harmful effects, the material
may still be damaging to the health of the individual following ingestion,
especially where pre-  existing organ (e.g. liver, kidney) damage is evident.
Present definitions of harmful or toxic substances are generally based on
doses producing mortality (death) rather than those producing morbidity
(disease, ill-health). Gastrointestinal tract discomfort may produce nausea
and vomiting. In an occupational setting however, ingestion of insignificant
quantities is not thought to be cause for concern.  Central nervous system
(CNS) depression may include general discomfort, symptoms of giddiness,
headache, dizziness, nausea, anaesthetic effects, slowed reaction time,
slurred speech and may progress to unconsciousness. Serious poisonings may
result in respiratory depression and may be fatal.  Considered an unlikely
route of entry in commercial/industrial environments. The liquid may produce
gastrointestinal discomfort and may be harmful if swallowed. Ingestion may
result in nausea, pain and vomiting. Vomit entering the lungs by aspiration
may cause potentially lethal chemical pneumonitis.

EYE
  This material can cause eye irritation and damage in some persons.  The
material may produce severe irritation to the eye causing pronounced
inflammation. Repeated or prolonged exposure to irritants may produce
conjunctivitis.

SKIN
  Skin contact with the material may damage the health of the individual;
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systemic effects may result following absorption.  The material is not
thought to be a skin irritant (as classified using animal models). Temporary
discomfort, however, may result from prolonged dermal exposures. Good hygiene
practice requires that exposure be kept to a minimum and that suitable gloves
be used in an occupational setting.  The material may cause skin irritation
after prolonged or repeated exposure and may produce on contact skin redness,
swelling, the production of vesicles, scaling and thickening of the skin.
Entry into the blood-stream, through, for example, cuts, abrasions or
lesions, may produce systemic injury with harmful effects. Examine the skin
prior to the use of the material and ensure that any external damage is
suitably protected.  Toxic effects may result from skin absorption.  Exposure
limits with "skin" notation indicate that vapor and liquid may be absorbed
through intact skin. Absorption by skin may readily exceed vapor inhalation
exposure. Symptoms for skin absorption are the same as for inhalation.
Contact with eyes and mucous membranes may also contribute to overall
exposure and may also invalidate the exposure standard.

INHALED
  Inhalation may produce health damage*.  There is some evidence to suggest
that this material, if inhaled, can irritate the throat and lungs of some
persons.  Inhalation of vapours may cause drowsiness and dizziness. This may
be accompanied by narcosis, reduced alertness, loss of reflexes, lack of
coordination and vertigo.  If exposure to highly concentrated solvent
atmosphere is prolonged this may lead to narcosis, unconsciousness, even coma
and possible death.  Xylene is a central nervous system depressant.
Headache, fatigue, lassitude, irritability and gastrointestinal disturbances
(e.g., nausea, anorexia and flatulence) are the most common symptoms of
xylene overexposure. Injury to the heart, liver, kidneys and nervous system
has also been noted amongst workers. Transient memory loss, renal impairment,
temporary confusion and some evidence of disturbance of liver function was
reported in three workers overcome by gross exposure to xylene (10000 ppm).
One worker died and autopsy revealed pulmonary congestion, oedema and focal
alveolar haemorrhage. Volunteers inhaling xylene at 100 ppm for 5 to 6 hours
showed changes in manual coordination reaction time and slight ataxia.
Tolerance developed during the workweek but was lost over the weekend.
Physical exercise may antagonise this effect. Xylene body burden in humans
exposed to 100 or 200 ppm xylene in air depends on the amount of body fat
with 4% to 8% of total absorbed xylene accumulating in adipose tissue.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Ample evidence exists, from results in experimentation, that developmental
disorders are directly caused by human exposure to the material.

  Principal routes of exposure are by accidental skin and eye contact and by
inhalation of vapors especially at higher temperatures.  Prolonged or
continuous skin contact with the liquid may cause defatting with drying,
cracking, irritation and dermatitis following.  Exposure to the material for
prolonged periods may cause physical defects in the developing embryo
(teratogenesis).  Some glycol esters and their ethers cause wasting of the
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testicles, reproductive changes, infertility and changes to kidney function.
Shorter chain compounds are more dangerous. Higher concentrations and
prolonged exposure can cause blood in the urine.  Chronic solvent inhalation
exposures may result in nervous system impairment and liver and blood
changes. [PATTYS].
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